

15th July 2020

## Dear Parents and Carers

I am very pleased to inform you that the planning application has been submitted for a multi-use games area (MUGA) for our school. I am hoping that work will start in the Autumn term and it is part of the continuing improvements in our site which the Trust are working hard to facilitate. As you know this is in addition to the new roof and veranda that will be completed during the summer. I am also pleased to inform you that as from September we will become a 'cashless' school, details of how this will operate will be given to parents before the start of term.

Staffing update - Mrs Hilton has left to pursue new opportunities.

As said in my previous letter, many thanks for all your support it has made a difficult term bearable.

Yours sincerely,

Mr A Fell Headteacher